


















24 March 2021

General Manager, Byron Shire Council
c/o Dan Strzina, Project Manager Assets & Major Projects
majorprojects@byron.nsw.gov.au (email only)

Dear Dan,

Byron Bay Skatepark and Recreation Precinct - submission

The Northern NSW Local Health District (“NNSW LHD”) Health Promotion Unit welcomes
the opportunity to comment on the Byron Bay Skatepark and Recreation Precinct final
concept design (“the skatepark plan”).

We strongly support the skatepark design and commend the designers and Council for
incorporating many aspect of best-practice urban design. Our submission suggests some
minor amendments to the design, chiefly to address shade provision and older persons.

Health context

By way of background, evidence shows that Northern NSW residents have high overweight
and obesity rates (approx. 57% adults, 24% children are overweight or obese1) and poor
rates for physical activity (approx. 35% of Northern NSW adults2 and 62% of Northern NSW
children3 have inadequate physical activity levels). As health professionals, we recognise the
importance of the built environment in directly affecting people's health and the central role
that planners play in providing environments which support healthy behaviour.4

Shade & tree canopy

Good urban design includes shade provision, particularly to reduce the incidence of skin
cancers.5 Northern NSW has higher than the state average incidents of melanoma and has
been identified as a melanoma hotspot by the Cancer Institute NSW.6 The design should
include elements which reduce thermal mass through increased shade provision and lighter
toned pavement/surface textures where possible.

We strongly support the skatepark’s plan to include shade provision and note the extensive
vegetation indicated in the design and provision of two fixed shade structures shown in the
concept plans. However, we note the artists’ impression shown on pages 2 and 4 of the
concept plan document do not seem to have been translated into the ‘initial sketch layout
plan’ and digital representations shown on pages 6-13. Community feedback summarised on
p 2 indicates the importance of shade, and this should be followed through in the skatepark
design. This is particularly important in terms of providing shade to skaters and active park
users themselves, not just people using the vicinity for passive recreation. As skateparks are
predominantly thermal masses known for retaining heat, not shading them will limit use of

6 https://www.cancer.nsw.gov.au/how-we-help/cancer-prevention/skin-cancer-prevention/melanoma-hotspots-nsw

5 See: https://www.cancer.nsw.gov.au/shade-and-uv

4 Thompson S, McCue P. The CHESS Principles for Health Environments: A holistic and strategic game plan for inter-sectoral policy and action. Sydney: NSW Premier’s
Council on Active Living; 2008 http://www.pcal.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/file/0003/27651/chess.pdf in
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/urbanhealth/Publications/healthy-urban-dev-check.pdf, p 8 [hardcopy page numbers]

3 http://www.healthstats.nsw.gov.au/Indicator/beh_physkid_age/beh_physkid_lhn_snap?&topic=Physical%20activity&topic1=topic_phys&code=beh_phys%20physstud
2 http://www.healthstats.nsw.gov.au/Indicator/beh_phys_age/beh_phys_lhn_snap?&topic=Physical%20activity&topic1=topic_phys&code=beh_phys%20physstud
1 http://www.healthstats.nsw.gov.au/
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the bowl and street-skate areas to all but the cooler times of day and seasons. Large feature
shade trees or shade sails over the bowl areas should be incorporated as part of the design.

Older persons

The concept plan acknowledges that the precinct is important to older persons’ recreational
pursuits but could do more in providing active recreational opportunities for this
demographic. Although a yarning circle is provided, seating, ping pong and other spaces, the
designers and council should consider whether age-suitable outdoor gym equipment can be
incorporated into the design, as well as pavement markings to enable strength and balance
exercises (falls prevention). Also, the provision of dedicated open green space for gentle
exercises such as yoga, tai-chi and qi gong could be incorporated into the design. Guides
such as the Everyone Can Play7 are an excellent resource for creating places in accordance
with universal design principles.

We look forward to this projection coming to fruition.

Yours sincerely,

Adam Guise
Healthy Environments Officer
adam.guise@health.nsw.gov.au
Health Promotion, Northern NSW Local Health District

7 https://everyonecanplay.nsw.gov.au/
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